/slette



EAST NARROGIN PRIMARY SCHOOL

An Independent Public School

Acting Principal: Mrs Joanna Hayes

Email: EastNarrogin.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: http://www.eastnarroginps.wa.edu.au Facebook: East Narrogin Primary School Compass: East Narrogin Primary School

Phone: (08) 9882 1600



From the Acting Principal



Hi to All.

What an amazing Term 3 at our school! Our students had a blast with golf lessons. showcased their skills at the West Coast Fever Netball Cup, and embraced their creativity during our Book Week dress-up parade. The One Big Voice extravaganza was a highlight filled with energy and talent.

The Faction Carnival was a huge success, with fantastic participation and school spirit on display. A massive thankyou to everyone who made these events so memorable!

We are thrilled for Term 4, kicking off our very first week back with the Interschool Carnival and showcasing our work at the Narrogin Show.

ECC students will later dive into swimming lessons, whilst the upper primary students will enjoy tennis and cricket carnivals.

Our school community will also be invited to our Volunteer Morning Tea and then we wrap up the year with our Book Award and Graduation Ceremony. Here's to an exciting term ahead!

Agricultural College Open Day

On Friday 12 September selected students visited the Narrgn Agricultural College Open Day with everyone enjoying the hands-on experiences on offer.

Students were able to explore the beautiful school grounds and had the opportunity to get up close with the animals. It was an unforgettable day full of learning and visiting another school environment.

A huge thanks to the Narrogin Agricultural College for hosting an awesome event and to Mr Fraser for taking the students on this special excursion!







Learning Journey

Last Tuesday, our school buzzed with excitement during our Learning Journey night, where students proudly showcased their incredible work to their families. From vibrant art displays to impressive student bookwork, the classrooms were

Newsletter No: 14 Date: 23 September 2025 Established 1963

Coming Events

- ★ Assembly Year 1/2 Thursday 25 September
- ★ End of Term Excursion to **NSHS**
- ★ Last Day of Term 3 Thursday 25 September Pre-primary-Year 6
- **★** School Development Day No Students at School Friday 26 September
- Term 4 ★ First Day PP-Year 6 Monday 13 October
- **★** First Day Kindergarten Tuesday 14 October
- **★ Kindergarten Orientation** Session 1

Wednesday 15 October

★ Interschool Jumps & **Throws**

Wednesday 15 October

★ Interschool Athletics Friday 17 October

School Times

8:45am Start — 3:05pm Finish (Monday to Friday)

Breakfast Club

8:15am-8:30am in the Undercover Area

Uniform Shop

By appointment

Contact Brooke Shanks on 0488 206 808 or gheckoembroidery@gmail.com

East Narrogin Primary School

Banking details Commonwealth Bank

BSB: 06 6040 Account No: 1990 1631

From the Acting Principal cont...

alive with creativity and learning.

The Book Fair was also well attended, and many students bought their favourite reads. Families enjoyed connecting with teachers and celebrating their children's achievements.

A huge thankyou to all who attended and made the evening so memorable. It was great to see everyone enjoying the free sausage sizzle after the event.

A big thankyou to Mrs Seton and Miss Thornton for organising a highly successful Book Fair, and to Mrs Kirby, Mrs Chivell and Karla for assisting on the night.

We sold \$1812.33 worth of books!





Congratulations to our colouring in competition winners Stephen and Madeline.

Well done to all students that submitted beautiful work.





Kindergarten Information Session

Last Wednesday, our kindergarten hosted a highly successful information session that warmly welcomed new parents and students to our vibrant school community.

The event featured engaging presentations from our Kindergarten Teacher Mrs Lucie Betteley, our School Nurse, Tracey Abraham and our Speech Therapist, Ellie Olsen.

The enthusiasm from attending families created a wonderful atmosphere, creating new connections and excitement for 2026.

We look forward to seeing our new kindergarten students thrive and attend our future Kindergarten Orientation Sessions in Term 4.



Athletics Carnival

What an incredible day we had at our Athletics Carnival! The energy was electric with fantastic participation and outstanding sportsmanship on display.

The sausage sizzle was a hit, keeping everyone fuelled for the fun. It was heartwarming to see so many parents cheering from the sidelines and joining in the novelty events, making the day even more special.

A huge thankyou to Mr Fraser for his meticulous planning and attention to detail, ensuring such a memorable and enjoyable event.

Congratulations to Marri for being our winning faction on the day.

Well done to all our students on their achievements!



From the Acting Principal cont...

Faction Carnival Results

<u>Year 1/2 Girls</u>		
Champion	46	Sharice Ugle
Runner-up Champion	38	M

Year 1/2 Boys

Champion	45	Hunter Nardini
Runner-Up Champion	33	Aamaalu Abucha

Year 3/4 Girls

Champion	46	Ruby Brokenbrow
Runner-Up Champion	35	Izi Abucha

Year 3/4 Boys

Champion Boy	44	Makaveli Jackson
Runner-Up Champion	32	Quientyn Butterfield

Year 5/6 Girls

Champion Girl	50	Isla Abucha
Runner-Up Champion	38	Grace

Year 5/6 Boys

Champion Boys	54	Jeffrey Anderson
Runner-Up Champion	35	Angus Webster

Faction Points

484 points	vvandoo
554 points	Jarrah
614 points	Marri
	554 points









Interschool Athletics Carnival

The Interschool Jumps and Throws will be on Wednesday 15 October and the main Athletics Carnival will be on Friday 17 October. Both events will be held at Thomas Hogg Oval.

Students that will be participating in the Interschool Athletics Carnival will be bringing home consent forms and lunch order form by the end of the term.

Students are asked to please return these forms as soon as possible to assist with planning.

Parents helpers are need for both events. If you are available to help, please let the Front Office know.

ECC Swimming Lessons

Students in ECC1 and ECC2 will have swimming lessons in Week 5 and 6 in Term 4. Consent forms and VacSwim enrolment forms will be sent home with students this term.

Could parents please return **both** forms to the Front Office as soon as possible to assist swimming teachers with planning.

Swimming lessons will cost \$45.00 which includes the bus costs and pool entry. East Narrogin has contributed \$500.00 toward the expenses to help keep the cost down for parents.

Payments can be made by cash at the Front Office or by EFT to:

Account Name: East Narrogin Primary School Funds
BSB: 06 6040
Account: 1990 1631
Reference: your child's name.

End of Term Celebrations

This Thursday, the last school day of the term Pre-primary-Year 6 students will be attending 'The Flying Bicycle Collective,' *Dreams of a Lonely Planet 74* on Thursday 25 September at the Narrogin Senior High School.

This will be our end of term celebration experience. Students will be walking to the Narrogin Senior High School Performing Arts Centre at 10.30am. The Year 5/6 students will be staying for a special workshop afterwards.

Year 1/2 Assembly

This Thursday is our last assembly for the Term with Mrs Grout's Year 1/2 students hosting and entertaining us. We look forward to welcoming parents, carers and our school community to the Undercover Area from 8:45am. We will have a morning tea for parents and carers after the assembly

Staff Updates

Mrs Morton

On behalf of our school community, we bid farewell to Mrs Morton, who has been an integral and inspiring part of our school community. Over her time here, Mrs Morton has done a brilliant job leading the Year 5/6 classroom where her passion for education has shone through in every lesson.

Parents and colleagues alike have praised her dedication, warmth and ability to make every day a great day of learning. We wish Mrs Morton all the very best in her future endeavours and thank her profoundly for the positive impact she has left on our school.

From the Acting Principal cont...

Mr Heaton

We warmly welcome Mr Stephen Heaton who will be the Year 5/6 teacher in Term 4. His presence ensures a seamless transition as the students have been fortunate to have him complete a successful teaching prac during the year with them. We look forward to the exciting contributions he will make to our school community.

Mrs Seton

It is also with a heavy heart that we announce the departure of our school Library Officer Mrs Sandi Seton. Her passion for children's literature and learning has transformed our Library into a vibrant hub of imagination and discovery. Students love visiting the Library and are always in awe of her fabulous displays.

Mrs Seton has always been available to help every student find the perfect book and students have loved her creative storytelling sessions. We wish Mrs Seton all the best in her next school and thank her for the countless stories and smiles she brought to ENPS.

Miss Thornton

We are excited to welcome Miss Imani Thornton who will be stepping into the Librarian role. Imani has a passion for stories and will continue to nurture a love for reading among our students.

We look forward to the wonderful contributions Miss Thornton will make to our school community and extend a warm welcome to her as she embarks on an exciting and busy Term 4.

Miss Bardsley

We also extend our heartfelt thanks to Miss Lauren Bardsley for completing an outstanding teaching practice placement in the Year 1/2 classroom. Miss Bardsley's dedication has helped our young learners thrive academically and socially.

Her contribution to our school has been truly invaluable. Thank you Miss Bardsley, for inspiring our Year 1/2 students and enriching our school community with your exceptional work!

I wish all our staff, students and families a very happy and relaxing holiday.

Mrs Joanna Hayes

Acting Principal

Joanna.hayes@education.wa.edu.au

Chappy's Chat

Hi Everyone,

I would like to wish all our staff, students and school community a very happy holiday.

There are a lot of art and craft activities over the holidays at the Town Library for all ages and fitness classes Narrogin Leisure Centre for our teens. Check out our school Facebook page for program updates.

I look forward to seeing everyone but in Term 4 for a fun and busy end to 2025.

Mrs Desi Wilkie, School Chaplain & Breakfast Club Co-Ordinator

DBS at ENDS

Our PBS Committee meet regularly throughout the term to establish a safe, supportive and encouraging environment for all students. Together we develop, teach, acknowledge, and encourage expected behaviours that are shared and understood by students, staff and the wider community.

This will enable students to achieve strong learning outcomes, social behaviours and a Two-Way culture.

Behaviour Expectation

Each fortnight our school community has a Behaviour Expectation focus. The expectation is reflective of our school expectations of Being Responsible, Be Respectful, Be Caring & Considerate and Be Your Best.

Week 10 Expected Behaviour Focus

During Week 10 our students will be focusing on all our behaviour expectations from Term 3.

ENE Bee Assembly

Congratulations to our students who had their names drawn at our Monday Assembly. These students each had the chance to select a reward from the ENE Bee Chart.

Week 7 ENE Bee Prize Winners



Week 8 ENE Bee Prize Winners



Week 9 ENE Bee Prize Winners



Week 10 ENE Bee Prize Winners

